
Madison Ram Community,  

 As we enter the fall season and approach the Thanksgiving holiday, I hope that this news-

letter finds you and your family well.  It is our intent through the newsletters to keep you informed of 

the exciting things that have transpired throughout the district along with other pertinent dates and 

upcoming events. 

I would like to begin with a huge THANK YOU to all of you in the 

Ram Community who have worked together to initiate a great start to 

the 2021-22 school year.   While we thought this school year would 

allow us to return to “normal,” we have continued to battle COVID, 

other illness, and staffing and substitute issues since the beginning of 

the school year, causing three of our buildings to move to Remote 

Learning, each for a period of about one week.  

Students and parents, your understanding, flexibility, and support has been 

very helpful.   Students have continued to adapt well to the changes that are 

taking place on a regular basis.  We know that there have been and will 

continue to be sacrifices made along the way, but our decisions continue to 

be made in the interest of maintaining face-to-face instruction in our class-

rooms as well as keeping the health and safety of our students, staff, and 

community in mind. 

 I also cannot say enough about the efforts and flexibility of our teachers, staff, coaches, 

advisors, and administration during the first two months of the school year.  They continue to focus 

on providing quality instruction as safely as possible.  As they continue to respond to the ongoing 

challenges, our staff and administration have done an outstanding job not only educating our stu-

dents, but caring for their social-emotional needs as well.  THANK YOU teachers, staff, and admin-

istration for your flexibility and effort in getting the school year off to a great start! 

 This summer a group of students, parents, community members, teachers, staff, administra-
tors, and board members gathered together at the Mid-Ohio Educational Service Center to develop a 
new Strategic Plan for the district.  The plan will provide structure for the district and help guide our 
decision-making over the next 3-5 years. 
 
Madison Local School District Strategic Plan Framework 

 Mission Statement:  Madison Local School District partners with families, staff and community 
– creating a culture of learning for everyone and empowering students to reach their full poten-
tial. 

 Vision Statement: Building our community 
          Creating endless opportunities 
          Ram Pride! 

 Beliefs and Values:  At Madison Local Schools… 
 We believe every student embodies some type of genius 
 We believe every student is capable of learning 
 We value integrity 

 We value hard work and a strong work ethic 
 We value relationships and connections 
 We value being supportive of others 
 We value loyalty 

 Goals and Goal Statements: 
Student Learning and Support:  Through diverse educational offer ings Madison Local 

Schools collaborates with students, families, and community members to challenge all 
learners by providing relevant and innovative opportunities while supporting a range of 
needs to maximize achievement. 

Facility Improvement and Development:  Madison Local Schools provides safe, healthy and 
accessible learning environments to meet 21st century educational, extra/co-curricular and 
community needs. 

Culture and Climate:  In the Madison community we continue to foster  a culture that pro-
motes a safe, positive and supportive environment. 

                          Continued on Page 2  
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Hello Ram Nation! 

We have had a great start to the school year.  It has been wonderful to wel-
come our students back to the building and see all of their smiling faces.  Alt-
hough we had to endure a brief period of remote learning in order to deal with 
a large number of COVID cases, we have been able to move forward with in-
person instruction and finally return to  “business as usual.”  

Before I update everyone on the start of this school year, I 
would like to quickly celebrate the Class of 2021.  Despite 
all that class had to endure, they still had an unbelievable 
97% graduation rate, with approximately 27% graduating 
with above a 3.5 grade point average.  They were truly an 
amazing group of individuals. 

As this school year began, the high school staff set new 
“Team” goals in order to continue to provide the very best 
high school experience possible for our students.  Our 
goals are as follows: 

We will continue to create a positive school culture 
We want our students to believe in Madison (Relationships / Positivity) 
We want to continue to build School Spirit - RAM PRIDE 
Our students need to feel they are part of something special 
We will support ALL of Madison, not just Athletics (Programs, Arts, Clubs, etc…) 
Continue to Update and Improve our building 
Continue to build trust with staff and students 
We want to Increase achievement in all areas, not specific to just test scores.   
We will focus on all areas including our students’ grades, club recognition, career technical 

programs, the arts, and athletics. 

Something new that we have added this year is an addition of a new advisory period.  As the dis-
trict has moved toward a one to one initiative (one Chromebook for every student), a high school 
committee of teachers and administrators designed a new bell schedule to allow time throughout 
the day for students to utilize their devices to correspond with teachers, check missing assign-
ments, access their email, and track their grades.  We will also use this time to focus on our PBIS 
system and promote our arts, sports, and programs.  It has been a huge success so far. 

I’m very proud to announce that we will be continuing our partnership with Renee Thompson and 
Dr. Phil Mazzocco from Unlimited Potential for Achievement.  Last year Renee and Phil met with 
our student leadership team to focus on leadership skills and diversity training.  It was a tremen-
dous success, and we are very excited to have them back for another year.  They will continue to 
meet with our student leaders and work with them on ways to use their leadership skills to pro-

mote diversity and tolerance and positively impact the Madi-
son School Community. 

Homecoming was a huge success this year!  After not being 
able to hold the event last year, our students were extremely 
excited to participate in “Spirit Week”, the homecoming as-
sembly, and ultimately the Homecoming Dance.  To allow for 
more space and increased air 
flow, we moved the dance to 
the middle school gymnasium.  
We had a large turnout, and a 
great time was had by all.  I 
want to thank Mrs. Branstetter 
and Ms. Klink for doing such 
a great job with all homecom-
ing festivities. 

I am proud of all of our students and staff members!  We truly 
have an awesome group here at MCHS! 

Ram Pride!!! 

 

Sean Conway 

Principal  

Madison Comprehensive High School 

Superintendents’ Update  
Continued from page 1……… 
 
Communication and Engage 
ment:  Madison Local Schools 

engages families and com-
munity members through 
clear, concise, timely com-
munication. 

Financial Responsibility:  
Madison Local Schools pre-
sents a balanced, sustainable 
and transparent budget for 
all stakeholders, allowing 
for full implementation of 
the district’s strategic plan. 
 

As we look forward to 2022, 
district finances will need to be 
addressed so that we can contin-
ue to meet the educational and 
extracurricular opportunity 
needs of our students, so that we 
can continue to recruit and re-
tain our outstanding teachers, 
staff, and administration, and so 
that we can keep our curricu-
lum, educational resources, and 
buildings and grounds updated.  
The district will have a renewal 
levy on the ballot in 2022, how-
ever as the cost of doing busi-
ness as a school district has 
increased over time, it has been 
nearly 25 years since the district 
last approved new operating 
funds in 1997.  Over the past 25 
years the district has attempted 
to be good stewards of our oper-
ating funds and stretch them for 
as long as possible through re-
ducing expenditures where pos-
sible, including reducing staff to 
the point where we are staffed at 
a minimal level.   As a result of 
the revenue shortfall, the district 
is in need of an additional oper-
ating levy being placed on the 
ballot in the near future.  The 
district has worked diligently to 
avoid going to the ballot and 
asking for new operating funds 
for 25 years, however we look 
forward to your support in the 
future as we continue to meet 
the needs of our students, their 
families, and the Madison Local 
School District Community. 
 Thank you again, 

Madison Staff, Madison Fami-

lies, and Madison Community, 

for all of your support and for 

all that you do for the students 

of the Madison Local School 

District.  Go Rams! 



Great things are happening at Mifflin Elementary! We are 
proud to announce that we have officially been awarded the 
Ohio PBIS Bronze Award for the 2020-2021 school year by 
the Ohio Department of Education. PBIS involves teaching 
students expected behaviors in a consistent and positive way, 
modeling and acknowledging those behaviors, and helping all 
students meet expectations and be successful. PBIS has been 
shown to improve student achievement, student behavior and 
school climate, and we are so proud of our students and staff 
for working hard to earn this recognition. We will be honored 
at the 2021 Ohio PBIS Showcase in conjunction with the 
Ohio Leadership Advisory Council (OLAC) virtual conference on Dec. 9, 2021. Mifflin is also 
busy preparing for two events this month including the return of Donuts with Dad and an in-school 
field trip to the Skydome. Donuts with Dad is one of the highlight events driven by the Mifflin 
PTO where the school recognizes the positive impact that our fathers, grandfathers, uncles, broth-
ers, or friends can have on the lives of our students. Muffins with Mom is on the calendar for May 
too. The Skydome is sponsored by the Mifflin PTO and will allow students an opportunity to visit 
an inflatable planetarium to teach them about stars, planets, and all things outer space! Looking 
forward, we will have our 2nd annual Mifflin’s Not-So-Scary Harvest Parade at the end of the 
month and our annual Veteran’s Day Program in November to honor Mifflin community members 
that serve our nation in the armed forces. Being named a Purple Star school by the Ohio Depart-
ment of Education, we seek to build strong connections with our military families and honor them 

through a music program, letters, art projects, permanent school dis-
plays, and more. Finally, our students are earning daily points for their 
positive choices made at school where they will compete to see which 
of the four houses has the most points by the end of the quarter and 
earns a pizza party! This year, positive referrals to the office called 
“Masters of Mifflin” are being counted to see which house is sent most 
frequently and will earn a bonus of 250 points toward their house total. 
We are excited about what is to come at Mifflin this school year!  
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Mifflin Elementary School 

Eastview Elementary School 

Eastview is off to a great start.  This 
year we welcomed some new staff to our build-
ing.  Mrs. Janice Stupka (second grade teach-
er), Mrs. Kelley Groscost (special education 
aide), Mrs. Jennifer Drake (building aide), Mrs. 
Angie Shenberger (library technician), and 
Mrs. Susan Brafford (art teacher).  Our students 
are very excited to have art added back to their 
specials’ rotation.   

We would like 
to thank every-
one who helped 
with our Mum-
kin Fundraiser.  
It was a great 
success.  We 
were able to 
earn $2,914.  

Our top ten sellers were Ashley Anshutz, 
Rowlind Dulin, Peyton Hager, Austin McClel-
lan, Jaxson Pennywitt, Brystol Salser, Levi 
Shambre, Clayton Shepherd, Conner Slone, 
and Blakley Swanstrom.    

On September 24th we announced 
our students who applied for and earned leader-
ship roles for the building.  The students lined 
the hallways to celebrate each and every stu-
dent.  Our Leadership team will remain the 
same all year but new students will be able to 
apply for the other leadership roles during the 
second semester.  Congratulations to the fol-

lowing students:  Leadership Team: Liam 
Cushard, Ally Szasz-Benedek, Sadie Jones, 
Gannon Conway, Bella Blanton, Ryder 
Frech, McKenzie Church & Charlie Rafeld.  
Mission Statement Reader: Dylan Pucci. 
Meteorologist: Baylee Cushard. Flag Team: 
Alyse Emery, Nola Bishop, Braydan Branam 
& Gavin Bishop. Playground Equipment: 
Aaron Williams, Aryan Spencer & Jaxson 
Pennywitt. Pop Tab Collector: Rylie Da-
vidson & Samara Gillespie. Medic: Landon 
Hunt & Razan Rabee. 

This year in the building we are 
focusing on one Character trait a month to 
learn about and celebrate with students.  Dur-
ing the month of October we will be learning 
all about what it takes to be respectful.  
Teachers will write special notes of recogni-
tion that will be shared on the daily an-
nouncements and then displayed on our char-
acter bulletin board.  Students will also join 
in on the action by writing special announce-
ments that explain or give examples of each 
character trait.    

 We are 
looking forward 
to another great 
year at Eastview.  
Thank you for 
your continued 
support! 

Food Service News 

Madison Local School District 
Food Service Department is con-
tinuing to provide FREE meals to 
ALL students through the end of 
the school year through funding 
from ODE and USDA.  Please be 
aware that an extra milk or other 
extra items that your child selects 
must be paid for and cannot be 
provided free of charge.  Please 
make sure funds are available on 
your child’s account for these ex-
tras.  To place funds onto your 
child’s account, go to the Food 
Service tab on the school website, 
and click on the PaySchools box.  
It will prompt you to set up and/or 
log into your PaySchools account.  
You can set up options for your 
child to have automatic funds 
placed on their account, track their 
spending, and set up notices when 
their funds are low.   

Due to nationwide food shortages, 
we are having difficulty getting 
certain menu items.  We continue 
to attempt to purchase the items 
that the students enjoy, however 
we aren’t always able to do so.  
One of the items that we are hav-
ing difficulty receiving is peanut 
butter and jelly sandwiches.  As a 
result there may be times when the 
Food Service Department cannot 
provide this as an alternate meal.  
Parents will have to plan accord-
ingly if their child won’t eat any-
thing else.  We will continue to 
request these items from our ven-
dors, but there is no way to know 
when exactly they will be availa-
ble.  We apologize for any incon-
venience that this may cause.   

The Pandemic Electronic Benefits 

Transfer (P-EBT) will be offered 
again this year to qualifying stu-

dents.  Qualifications are based on 

correctly completed applications 
submitted in Final Forms and/or 

the PaySchools online portal.  

Funds will be provided when stu-

dents are absent due to COVID 
quarantine/illness, COVID related 

school closures or remote learning 

days.  If you have any questions 
related to the P-EBT program, 

please contact our district EMIS 

Coordinator, Allison Conn, at 419-

589-2600 Ext. 1105.  For general 
food service questions, please 

contact the Food 

Service Supervisor, 
Kim Pfleiderer, at 

419-522-0471 Ext. 

5021.   



Madison Middle School 
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Communication- 
How Can I Find Out 
What Is Going On At 

Madison Middle 
School 

Communication is important 
to us! Below is a list of the 
different communication ven-
ues we have that you can join: 
 
1. Check our website: 

www.mlsd.net 
2. Get on the Remind build-

ing text list; send a text to 
81010 and type in the 
following phrase: @22e9a 

3. Read our monthly news-
letter at the end of each 
month which is posted on 
our website. 

4. Check out our Twitter 
handle: 
@MadisonMidRams 

5. Read the electronic sign 
off of McElroy Road. 

6. See us on Facebook– un-
der “Madison Middle 
School” 

We have had a great start to the school year!  As we develop the learning potential in all of our 
students, we also encourage students to get involved in the different activities and opportunities 
that are available at the Middle School.  In addition to the many different electives that are avail-
able to students in their four years at the Middle School, there are also additional clubs, organiza-
tions, and school sponsored athletic teams that they can be a part of.  Please visit our website and 
see our monthly building newsletter to see more examples of our student accomplishments in 
different activities in and out of the classroom! 

Socktober Sock Drive 
 
Our student Builder’s Club is collecting new 
pairs of socks as part of their annual 
“Socktober” sock drive! Their goal is to col-
lect 700 pairs of new socks this month.  Items 
will be donated to Richland County Charities. 

 
Make A Difference Day, October 23rd 
 
In recognition of “Make A Difference Day” this month, our 
Student Council has been partnering with our local Girl Scouts 
Troop to collect items for a local food pantry!  The goal has 
been to collect canned food and non-perishable food items to 
provide for those in need.  Partnering with the community to 
help those in need is another important way to teach the im-
portance of helping others and developing an inherent generos-
ity in future generations. 

R.A.M.S. Students of the Month…..September 
 
R.A.M.S. is our acronym for Respectful, Accountable, Motivated, and Respectful.  It is also part 
of our Positive Behaviors, Interventions, and Supports (PBIS) program at the Middle School.  
PBIS is a way for schools to teach and encourage positive behavior.  Amongst the different posi-
tive rewards that students receive, each month students are selected in each grade level who mod-
el these characteristics and serve as role models for others.  Students receive a certificate as well 
as a R.A.M.S. t-shirt.  Below are the students selected for the month of September.  Congratula-
tions students! 
5th Grade – Shianna Harper, Andrew Lowe, Savanna Ransom, Kaili Studer 
6th Grade – Jonathan Blauser, Victoria Neal, Rachel Porter, Makenzie Wynn 
7th Grade – Caden Bishop, Kinley Clow, Erianna Sparks, Lyla Walker 
8th Grade – Ciara Benedict, Myla Blankenship, Cameron Porter, Liam Stone 

Madison Middle School just 
completed a successful fall 
sports season.  Both the 7th 
and 8th grade football teams 
were able to compete in all 
eight games.  Our cheerleaders 
cheered during all of the home 
contests.  The 7th and 8th 
grade volleyball teams also 
successfully competed in all 16 
regular season games.  The 
boys and girls cross country 
teams raced in 10 different 
meets.  The highlight of the 
season was Julius Walker tak-
ing second place at the Ohio 
Cardinal Conference meet.  Go 
Rams!  

Madison 
Middle School  

Athletics 
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Madison Early Childhood Learning Center 

MECLC started 
implementing 
Positive Behav-
ior Intervention 
and Supports 
(PBIS) in our 
Preschool pro-
gram. Students 
earn leadership 
tickets for a 
weekly prize 
drawing. They 

also receive verbal praises, class awards, and 
other material rewards when they follow the 
school matrix. The school matrix encompasses 
three rules – Be Kind, Be Safe, and Be Re-
sponsible. The school age program will begin 
to implement PBIS in the spring. and are look-
ing forward to earning class parties as a part of 
a team reward, and helping the younger chil-
dren at MECLC as school role models. 

MECLC is excited to announce we have a new 
logo to represent our program! The logo repre-
sents the growth and development of children 
learning a variety of topics in our early child-
hood program. We will begin to add this logo 
to all of our program informational tools in-
cluding our webpage, Facebook page, letter-
head, and marketing materials.  

Creating community partnerships is very im-
portant to MECLC so that we can continue to 
provide important resources to our families 
and children in our community. We are cur-
rently partnering with Catalyst to provide Tri-
ple P parenting classes to parents and children 
ages 2-10 years old. These are offered in the 
evenings during the months of September-
November. We hope to provide more of these 
classes to families and children in the commu-
nity during the spring next year. 

MECLC also partners with Madison Adult 
Education to provide a community advocate, 
Robyn McNulty, to visit the Madison South 
Latchkey after school program site twice a 
month during the hours of 4:00 pm – 6:00 pm. 
Robyn meets with Madison South families to 
discuss any needs they may have (food, cloth-

Madison South Preschool 

ing, utilities, childcare, etc.), and she helps 
them find the resources to meet their needs. 
We hope to have Robyn visit our Eastview 
Latchkey after school program site as well in 
the near future. 

Our preschool students had an exciting visit 
from the Madison Fire Department for Fire 
Prevention Week in October to discuss fire 
safety. The firefighters brought their fire 
truck and rescue squads to show the students. 
They also wore their firefighting gear for a 
demonstration. Our students were very eager 
to learn about fire safety! Thank you to the 
Madison Fire Department for visiting 
MECLC! We 
appreciate all 
that you do for 
our community! 

 We will begin  
enrollment for 
our summer 
school age pro-
gram on May 1st 
for Kindergarten 
– 6th grade stu-
dents. This is a 
full time only 
summer pro-
gram, $110/
week, and all meals are included. School age 
teachers are degreed and licensed in educa-
tion. Students will attend field trips and par-
ticipate in the summer library reading pro-
gram. Community Action for Capable Youth 
(CACY) provides a summer program for our 
school age students on bully prevention, self-
esteem, and building confidence. Please 
watch our school age informational video at 
https://www.mlsd.net/
SchoolAgeProgram.aspx to learn more about 
our SUTQ 5 star rated program!  

If you are interested in enrolling your school 
age child in the summer school age program 
or need more information, please contact 
Natasha Repp, Principal or Donna Atwell, 
Program Coordinator at 419-589-7851. 

What a whirlwind of a year so far! In all the challenges presented to students and staff at the start 
of the year, we have continued pushing through to make this the best year yet! Preschoolers are 
learning about many new things already, including apples, pumpkins, fall, leaves, and safety 
among other topics. The preschool week was changed to run Monday through Thursday this year, 

leaving Fridays open for conducting play-based assessments, screen-
ings, time for professional development and many meetings. Also, the 
preschool was recently awarded with a renewed five-star rating through 
Step Up To Quality. SUTQ is a quality rating system that recognizes 
and promotes learning development programs that meet quality pro-
gram standards, which exceed preschool licensing health and safety 
regulations. Job well done to the staff, led by new Preschool Coordina-
tor and 2004 Madison graduate, Jen Eckenwiler!       
              Continued in next column 

 
Madison South Preschool con-
tinued….At the end of September 
we began our collaboration with 
the Madison Career Tech Child 
Development Program where sen-
ior students in the program visit 
Madison South every Monday and 
Wednesday providing assistance 

to Kindergarten 
and Preschool 
teachers. This has 
been a great op-
portunity for the 
senior students to 
get hands-on ex-
perience working 
with our kiddos 

and acquiring requirements for 
their CDA credential. It has also 
been beneficial for the South stu-
dents and staff to have some extra 
sets of hands. 
Our preschool sensory room is 
new this year. The sensory room 
used to be a storage room, but was 
transformed into a serene space 
where children can go to relax and 
de-escalate as needed. The room 
has hanging white lights, a large 
soft pillow, mats, a ball pit and 
other things for the children to 
use. This has been a very benefi-
cial addition to the preschool! 
We are looking forward to the 
exciting things coming up in the 
next couple months of school. The 
Madison Branch Library will be 
coming in once per month to read 
to each class and do some crafts/
activities, as well. We are going to 
be holding a 
Winter Fest for 
our preschool 
students, which 
will include the 
library, Gorman 
Nature Center, 
cookie decorat-
ing and making 
an ornament or 
two. We are most excited to have 
Santa Claus and his gang come to 
visit us. Our very own Superinten-
dent, Rob Peterson, has agreed to 
appear as Santa Claus on our Pre-
school Christmas day in Decem-
ber. He and Mrs. Claus, South 
Principal Nikki Cox, along with 
elves South Assistant Principal, 
Kyle Gordon and Student Services 
Director, Eric Turlo and Rudolph, 
High School Principal, Sean Con-
way, will be visiting our three 
preschool classrooms to talk with 
the kids, hand out candy canes and 
make it a fun time for our little 
ones. We can’t wait for all the fun 
to come! 

https://www.mlsd.net/SchoolAgeProgram.aspx
https://www.mlsd.net/SchoolAgeProgram.aspx


Madison South Elementary School District Maintenance 

      The district custodians 
have been working diligently 
to keep our buildings 
cleaned, and do extra disin-
fecting. This has been chal-
lenging as we've recently had 
a rash of staff illnesses to 
deal with, but everyone has 
pitched in to do all we can to 
get the work done. We have 
been working on three major 
roofing projects, and at 
this point all have been com-
pleted.  This includes the 
partial  roof replacement at 
the High School, as well as 
partial restoration of the 
roofs at Madison South and 
Mifflin.  While the High 
School food lab renovation is 
completed, we are still work-
ing on the cosmetology theo-
ry room and dispensary. 
The project is about 50% 
done and moving along 
well.  We have also begun 
the permit process to add a 
much needed handicap re-
stroom off of our High 
School gym lobby replacing 
a coaches’ office. In addition 
to these items and  many 
smaller projects, we are also 
moving forward with estab-
lishing a scope of work, and 
setting a budget for a very 
large project to improve air 
quality, and to provide air 
conditioning to all of our 
elementary school class-
rooms using our federal ES-
SER funds.  Additionally the 
district maintenance depart-
ment is working hard to keep 
up with mowing and all of 
the grounds maintenance at 
the seven sites we currently 
maintain. Lastly, even as we 
prepare for the snow season, 
we are also looking for mow-
ers for next spring, and sub-
stitute custodians for this 
school year. If you know 
anyone who would be inter-
ested, please encourage them 
to fill out an application at 
the Board of Ed, at 1379 
Grace St.  
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Principal’s Post 
 
It’s hard to believe we’re approaching the end of the 1st 9 weeks already. Unfortunately, the year 
hasn’t gotten off to the start we were hoping for as we had to utilize remote learning for a week 
early in the school year. But I want to commend the parents, students, and staff for rising above it. 
As we move into the 2nd quarter, we look forward to continue working on growing the students both 
academically and social-emotionally. As always, if you have questions or concerns regarding any-
thing, please continue to contact the office, and we will help the best we can! Ram Pride!  
 

Student Leadership 

Here at South, we are constantly looking to help students grow and become leaders. Staff are al-
ways looking for ways to celebrate and find students who are being exemplary RAMS: R-ready, A-
accountable, M-mindful, and S-successful. We like to identify these students weekly over the an-
nouncements to recognize their great choices. Currently, we have 156  leadership referrals thus far 
in the school year. This is an incredible amount, well ahead of the pace from years past. We are 
incredibly proud of our students and their great choices they’ve been making.  

We are also doing grade level challenges in the cafeteria for behavior. 4th grade is currently in the 
lead. We love that they’re setting the tone! Keep it up!  

 

Ramseyer Farm Fun 

The first graders went on a field trip to Ramseyer Farms. We went 
on a hayride where we learned about the 4 different crops grown 
there. We also learned about the life cycle of a pumpkin before 
going through a pumpkin patch and picking our own pumpkins! 
The students participated in many sensory activities such as a 
corn pit, mazes, multiple slides, a jumping pad, tractor races, and 
tire swings. We all enjoyed lunch together on the farm next to a 
nice warm fire. We had so much fun! 

 

Nurse’s Note 

Happy Fall Ya’ll. It has been a great start to the new school year. Thank you to all of the parents 
and guardians for help, support and cooperation. Your assistance is greatly appreciated, so again 
thank you. In the fall season we can experience all 4 seasons, sometimes within one day. Please 
make sure your kiddos are dressed appropriately, getting plenty of sleep and exercise, drinking 
plenty of water and eating healthy. Students may bring a water bottle to school so that they have 
something to drink throughout the day. Please remember that if your child is not feeling well, 
please keep them at home, call the school office and let their doctors know. Flu season, colds and 
strep throat are still going around. Have a wonderful fall, stay #SouthStrong and here’s to a healthy, 
happy rest of the school year.  

 

Counselor’s Corner 

We have a number of wonderful things going on in the counseling depart-
ment this year! New this year, is a social-emotional special for Kindergarten. 
This allows our Kindergarteners to get regular activities focusing on their 
behavioral and social-emotional development. Our current focus is self-
control. In addition to that, we will be having regular classroom guidance 
lessons with 1st through 4th grade classes. These lessons will vary based on 
the needs of the specific grade levels.  

Most of my time is spent serving the students with 1-on-1 counseling and small group counseling. 
A variety of topics can be addressed, such as behavior, friendship, death/loss, bullying, transitions, 

safety and divorce. This year, we have additional counseling services through 
Catalyst Life Services for behavioral or social-emotional needs and Ohio 
Health for bereavement needs. These are free services for our students which 
take place here in our building.  

Madison South’s primary focus is always the needs of our students. We are in 
need of donations of gently used clothes from 5T to size 12 (and shoes) for 
boys and girls. Pants are the biggest need. 

If you have any donations or questions about counseling services, please feel 
free to contact me by phone or email, ktripp@madisonrams.net. 
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School Directory 

Madison High School 

600 Esley Lane 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/589-2112 

 

Madison Middle School 

1419 Grace Street 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/522-0471 

 

Madison South Elementary 

700 S. Illinois Avenue 

Mansfield, Ohio 44907 

419/522-4319 

 

Eastview Elementary 

1262 Eastview Drive 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/589-7335 

 

Mifflin Elementary 

441 Reed Road 

Mansfield, Ohio 44903 

419/589-6517 

 

Madison Early Childhood  
Learning Center 

1035 Grace Street 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/589-7851 

 

Madison Adult Career Center 

600 Esley Lane 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

419/589-6363 

 

Madison South Pre-School 

700 S. Illinois Avenue 

Mansfield, Ohio 44907 

419/589-1115 

 

Board of Education Members 

Tim Wigton, President 

Melissa Walker, Vice-President 

Jane McGinty 

Doug Mosier 

Amy Walker 

 

 

 

 

 

MACC offers these skilled trade programs starting soon: 
 
Industrial Electrical Maintenance - November 29 
Precision Machining/CNC Technology - November 30 
Welding Technology - January 10 

 
Call now to start your enrollment… 419-589-6363! 

(Grants, scholarships & financial assistance available to those who qualify) 

Are you looking for a high-paying job? 
Do you know there is a shortage of skilled trade workers? 

Worker Shortages = higher wages! 

 
What is a Skilled Trade? 
Skilled trades are careers that require specialized knowledge and skill.  Skilled trades training is 
usually completed at a technical school, through an apprenticeship, or on the job. Whether 
you’re already skilled in a trade looking to advance, or thinking about learning a trade, jobs are 
widely available! 
Examples of skilled labor positions: 

 Electricians 

 Welders 

 Machinists 

 Plumbers 

 Service Technicians 

 Heavy Equipment Operators 

JOIN THE RAM TEAM 
Madison Local Schools 

HAS IMMEDIATE OPENINGS FOR SUBSTITUTE 
 

Teachers 
Secretaries 
Bus Drivers 

Aides 
Custodians 

Cooks 
 

For more information or to apply contact the Madison Board of Education at 
1379 Grace Street or by calling 419/589-2600. 

https://www.jcisd.org/domain/307
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Ram Athletic News 

Madison Board of Education Office 

1379 Grace Street 

Mansfield, Ohio 44905 

I want to start by thanking everyone for their help this fall.  
Our coaches have worked very hard this season, and it sure 
was nice seeing people back in the stands. 

The girls’ soccer team finished 5-1 in the 
OCC . They tied for first in the OCC, giv-
ing them back to back championships. 
Shannon Jamieson and Nevaeh Lewis were 
named 1st team OCC. Mylah Davis, Natalee 
Back, and Taylor Tucker were name to the 
second team. Marisah Atterholt and Callie 
Cyrus were named Honorable Mention. 
The girls’ volleyball 
team finished their 

regular season with a record of 12-10,  
and 8-4 in the OCC, which was good 
enough for third place in the confer-
ence. It was also the first time since 
2014 that the team finished with double 
digit wins. Faith Kuhn will sign to play volleyball at Shaw-
nee State next fall. Faith was also selected to 1st team OCC. 
Allyson Wigton was a second team OCC selection. Vivian 
Lampert and Kayla Putney were Honorable Mention. The 
girls tennis team concluded their season, finishing 5th in the 

OCC only one point behind Mt. 
Vernon. They finished the season 
with a winning record, and the girls 
finished 2nd at the River Valley In-
vite. The team has really improved 

throughout the season.  Six girls advanced to the second round of 
sectionals.  The cross country team competed at the OCC cross 
country meet on October 16th. Top finishers for the boys were 
Wyatt Rivers and Justin Gibson. Top runners for the girls were 
Callie Cyrus and Victoria Freeman. Callie Cyrus was named 2nd 
team OCC, and Victoria Freeman was Honorable Mention. The 

boys’ soccer team continues to work 
hard.  Corbin Herr was 1st team 
OCC, and Gavin Cates was named 
2nd team. Jayden Goad and Will 
Jamieson were Honorable Mention. 
The golf team was very young this 
year, but showed plenty of improve-
ment. Jameson Myers advanced to 
the district tournament in Division 1, 

a nice accomplishment for the senior golfer. The football team  
continues  to work hard every day. 

I would like to thank all of the workers of our games, the Booster 

Club, and a special thanks to Kerry Henry who works so hard to 

make sure we have concessions. I would also like to thank our bus 

drivers, maintenance and custodians for all their 

hard work during the fall season. A special 

thanks to Deb Hunt the Athletic Secretary, who 

works very hard each day to make sure every-

thing continues to run smoothly. 

Doug Rickert, Athletic Director 


